
KHS Tiger Band Booster Meeting 
 
April 5, 2017 
 
Meeting brought to order by President Mike Detweiler at 7:10 p.m. 
 
Motion to approve meeting minutes for March meeting made by Darren Wells, seconded by Tara Rogerson. 
 
Correspondence:  None 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Alertify:  No report. 
 
Uniforms:  No report. 
 
Color Guard:  Color Guard is practicing at Robert Graves School on alternate Wednesday's and Thursday's.    A booth 
was sponsored by Color Guard at the Winter Carnival.  Color Guard members have been asked to each contribute a few 
dollars to cover expenses for the booth.   
 
Ways & Means:  Robyn Murray reported that the KHS Play Concession was a huge success!  Thank you to Kathleen 
Detweiler for chairing this event and to all of the volunteers who helped.  Chipotle fund-raiser was held Tuesday March 
28 raised more than $600. Thank you to Paula VanAken for chairing this event.  NYSSMA - Donations of baked goods 
and cases of soda and water are needed, as well as volunteers to run the  Snack Bar sales during NYSSMA on April 21 
(4:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.) and April 22 (8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.)  Contact Kathleen Detweiler if you can donate and/or help us 
with the Snack Bar either day!  Monticello Motor Club Raffle - 100% of proceeds goes to student accounts.  One winner 
will bring 3 guests to Monticello Motor Club and enjoy a gourmet lunch and (2) high speed laps for each person in an 
exotic fleet vehicle.  Track is 4.1 miles in length.  Raffle tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25.  Raffle tickets and promotional 
flyers are available by contacting Dave Sahloff.  Five Guys Burgers & Fries - April 25  10% of proceeds to KHS Band.  
4:00 - 10:00 p.m. at the Kingston Five Guys location on Ulster Avenue.  Promotional flyers are available on the Band 
Room table and under "downloads" on the booster website.  Krispy Kreme Doughnut Sale is underway! $7.50 per 
dozen.  Students will receive $3.00 for every dozen sold.  All orders are due May 5.  Delivery/student pick-up at the KHS 
Bus Turnaround on Saturday May 13 from 9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.  Order forms are available on the Band Room table and 
under "downloads" on the booster website.  Contact Kathleen Detweiler if you have any questions.  Mother's Day Plants 
sale is happening now!  This is a general fund-raiser.  Once again, Adams Fairacre Farms will provide beautiful hanging 
baskets.  Price is $20 each.  Orders are due Wednesday, May 3.    Delivery/student pick-up at the KHS Bus Turnaround 
on Saturday May 13 from 9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.  Order forms are available on the Band Room table and under 
"downloads" on the booster website.  Contact Krista Ortiz if you have any questions.  99 Restaurant will be hosting a 
benefit night of dining on Mary 23.  More details to follow.  
 
Merchandising: No report. 
 
Equipment: No report. 
 
Yearbook:  No report. 
 
Chaperones:  Denise Breithaupt reported that volunteers are needed to work shifts during NYSSMA on April 21 and 22 at 
KHS.  Chaperones are also needed for the Memorial Day Parade.  Contact Denise if you can volunteer some time. 
 
Website:  Dave Sahloff reported that the Booster website has been updated. 
 
Publicity:  No report. 
 
NYSSMA:  See report (under Chaperones). 
 
Fall Fanfare:  No report. 
 
Band Banquet:  June 9th at the Kingston Best Western.  6:00 pm - 11:00 pm.  More details to follow soon. 
 
Treasurer's Report:  Approved by BettyLou Folwell, seconded by Jim Haynor. 
 



OLD BUSINESS 

 
None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
By-Laws:  By-Laws amendment was read to all present, voted on and approved by the Booster membership present at 
this meeting.   A By-Laws Review Committee will be put together soon to discuss updates/changes to the current By-
Laws. 
 
Elections: 
 
2017-2018 Officers were voted on.  Executive Committee for the 2017-2018 year are: 
 
President - Mike Detweiler 
Co-Vice President - Denise Breithaupt & Dave Sahloff 
Treasurer - Valerie Percy 
Assistant Treasurer - Anne Lamb 
Secretary - Michele Milgrim 
Ways & Means - Robyn Murray 
 
 
G and G's Corner:  An alertify will be sent on Thursday reminding parents/students to bring their instruments home 
during Spring Break and practice their NYSSMA solos.   
 
Volunteers are needed to work shifts (information table at KHS and Field House, Hall Monitors, Scoring) during NYSSMA 
on April 21 and 22 at KHS.  Please email Mr. Garner if you are interested (sgarner@kingstoncityschools.org) 
 
Friday, 4/21 Shift #1 - report time is 3:30 pm to Band office.  Shift #1 will run from 4:00 - 6:00. Shift #2 - report time is 6:00 
pm to Band Office.  Shift #2 will run from 6:30 - 9:30/10:00. 
 
Saturday, 4/22 Shift #1 - report time is 8:30 am to Band Office.  Shift #1 will run from 9:00 am to Noon.  Shift #2 - report 
time is Noon to the Band Office.  Shift #2 will run from 12:30 pm to 5:00. 
 
KHS Band students will be asked to help set up the event (equipment, music stands, chairs, etc).  Students will also work 
a shift during the festival. 
 
Masterworks (select members of KHS Choir, Band and Orchestra) is scheduled for 5/18.   Practice schedule to be posted 
soon. 
 
NYSSMA Majors will be held at KHS on June 7 and 8 which includes Wind Ensemble, Concert Band and Symphonic 
Band. 
 
Congratulations to Kayla VanAken who is in Atlantic City, NJ participating in the All Eastern Band. 
 
 
The application process for a Disney trip has begun.  Hoping for date confirmation of late January, 2018 - more details to 
follow in the coming months. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm. 
 
 
 
  


